
From: Nick White <nwhite@gordonlegal.com.au>  
Sent: Tuesday, December 12, 2023 9:21 AM 
To: Chambers - Hatcher J <Chambers.Hatcher.J@fwc.gov.au> 
Cc: Awards <Awards@fwc.gov.au>; Nigel Ward <Nigel.Ward@ablawyers.com.au>; Alana Rafter 
<Alana.Rafter@ablawyers.com.au>; Penelope Parker <PParker@mauriceblackburn.com.au>; Mia 
Pantechis <MPantechis@mauriceblackburn.com.au>; Larissa Harrison 
<Larissa.Harrison@unitedworkers.org.au>; Ben Redford <ben.redford@unitedworkers.org.au>; 
Besemeres, Clare <Clare.Besemeres@ags.gov.au>; Paul.Vermeesch@ags.gov.au; Philip Gardner 
<pgardner@gordonlegal.com.au> 
Subject: AM2020/99, AM2021/63 & AM2021/65: Work value case – Aged care industry 
 
Dear Associate 
 
We refer to the List of Exhibits dated 8 December 2023 and the Stage 1 Digital Hearing Book. 
 
We note that many of the ANMF’s witness statements refer to the ANMF’s tender bundle (see Part I 
of the Stage 1 Digital Hearing Book). The ANMF proposes that its tender bundle and the documents 
raised in cross-examination (see Part H of the Stage 1 Digital Hearing Book) be given exhibit 
numbers. If it would assist the Expert Panel, the ANMF can address this matter further before its 
closing submissions. 
 
Regards 
 
 

Nick White  
Principal Lawyer 
Accredited Specialist (Workplace Relations)   
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W: www.gordonlegal.com.au  
 

This email and any attachments are confidential and may contain privileged information or protected by copyright. If you 
are not the intended recipient, you must not disclose, print, or use this email or any attachments. If you have received this 
message in error, please notify the sender immediately and delete it from your system. 
Gordon Legal does not accept liability for any loss or damage (whether direct, indirect, consequential, or economic) 
however caused, and whether by negligence or otherwise, which may result directly or indirectly from this email or any 
attachments (including as a result of your failure to scan this email for viruses or as a result of interference or unauthorised 
access during communication). In any event, our liability is limited to the cost of re-supplying this communication. 
Cyber Security Warning: We take cyber security seriously. Please call us to verify our bank account details verbally before 
transferring money. 
 

We acknowledge the Traditional Owners and Custodians of the Wurundjeri people of the Kulin Nation where this email 
comes from, and all Traditional Owners of Country, as we pay our respect to their Elders past and present.  
 

Gordon Legal’s team will be on leave over the holiday period from Monday, 25 December 2023 and will return on 
Monday, 8 January 2024. We wish you all the very best for the festive season and look forward to continuing to assist you 
in the New Year. 
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